SANBORNTON ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

P.O. Box 124

Sanbornton, New Hampshire 03269-0124

MEETING MINUTES

FEBRUARY 24, 2015

GENERAL BUSINESS

Present:  John Olmstead; Chair, Earl Leighton; member, Don Bormes; member, Craig Davis; member

Katy Wells; Recording Secretary/Clerk/Alternate, Bob Ward; Zoning Administrator was also present.

Chair Olmstead opened the meeting at 7:00 pm; all in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.  

Minutes
Don Bormes made a motion to approve the minutes from June 24, 2014, 2nd by Craig Davis, all were in favor.  Minutes approved

Chair Olmstead reviewed the packets mailed to members by the clerk. Chair stated there was a copy of the new page, as voted to replace the page currently in the rules of procedure.  

Chair Olmstead reviewed the updated member listing, Earl noted that there was a correction for Tim’s phone number, Katy will add and redistribute via email.

Chair Olmstead reviewed the once again corrected list of members and terms with expiration dates.  Katy noted that when appointed to a board your term follows you, especially if you are appointed as an alternate you can move back and forth to positions but your term from your original appointment should remain the same. Updated/corrected list reviewed.
Other Business

Chair Olmstead stated that there has not been a meeting since last June and the previous Vice Chair resigned right before that.  Earl made a motion to nominate Craig Davis as the Vice Chairman, 2nd by Don Bormes, brief discussion; Craig accepted the nomination.  Vote:  All in favor, motion carries; Craig Davis is now Vice Chair.  

ZBA Administrator Update
Bob Ward reported that there are five proposed zoning amendments that will be voted on this year on town voting day, on the ballot.  There are three that are changes for the new Master Plan.  

Bob reported that there is an information meeting at the Library scheduled for April 2, 2015 and the four land use boards will receive invites.  (ZBA, ConComm, Historic Dist. Comm, and Planning Bd) Bob will send an email invite to these boards, the public is welcome.  

Bob Ward reported that he has been working with the BOS to redo the building permitting process.  Bob added that Sanbornton does not require an occupancy permit just a certificate of zoning compliance.  Bob stated that he has reviewed the permit fee schedule and it currently is set at one flat fee across the board for $215 for new buildings, additions etc.  Bob is proposing to adjust the fee schedule to be more proportionate to what is being built.  A new home or addition to an existing home will now be calculated at $.15/sq. ft. and an out building will be at $.10/sq. ft. (barns, sheds, detached garages, etc.  Bob stated that the BOS wanted to make sure that the cost for the permits was covering the cost to administer zoning enforcement.  
Earl stated that there was a property owner who may be coming to the ZBA for a possible variance.  The potential application is having difficulty with putting a condo/home on an existing foot print, but the lot is a multiple unit property.  Earl stated that there is a surveyor that will only do the whole property and not one unit which will cause a hardship on the person trying to use an existing footprint.  Bob Ward will look into this matter.

Chair Olmstead reviewed that at the June 2014 meeting there was some question as to how to proceed with an evaluation for the ZBA Administrator, Bob Ward.  It was the consensus that Chair Olmstead will acquire the forms necessary, fill in his input, contact each member separately for input and Bob Ward separately.  Chair will then compile this into the format of the evaluation form and re-review to then be presented at a future meeting.
Bob Ward reported that the ZBA has received their annual shipment of new New Hampshire Planning and Land use regulations 2014-2015 edition books. The books were distributed to the members present and extra books are being kept for those absent.  The invoice was signed for $98 by Chair Olmstead, Bob will submit, Katy provided the correct account from the ZBA budget it should be posted to.

Adjourn

At 7:43 pm Earl made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Craig all were in favor.

Respectfully Submitted,

Katy Wells

ZBA Clerk/Recording Secretary

And Alternate member

